
Commission Meeting  
2.4.25 
5th Day of the April Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the motion to accept the agenda as presented with East District 
Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. Minutes from the January 28 and 31st meeting 
were presented with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion to approve both as presented with 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for the Commission to review.  
 
Bruce Whitsell, PWSD #1 met with the Commission concerning patrons needing water at Frank Ross Rd & Sheridan Rd. 
At this time no landowner will allow an easement for the patrons to access their water line. The county’s attorney is 
addressing what can be done to grant an easement on the right of way. 
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen attended an extension meeting on February 3rd. County Clerk, Melissa Meek 
attended the same meeting and swore in new members.  
 
The Commission approved the mileage reimbursement for 2025.  
 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for the Commission to review & approve. 

 
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
Attending today’s meeting was Bruce Whitsell. 
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until February 11, 2025. 
 


